Leamington & District Chess League 

Minutes of 2011 AGM 16th May 2011 at The Clarendon Arms, Kenilworth
Present (17) P.Leggett, J.Madden, A.Price, M.Page, M.Trigg, G.Greenland (Leamington); MJohnson, B.Holland, P.Wood, D.Shurrock (Kenilworth); P.Stiff (Stratford); R.Reynolds (Olton); S.Rumsby (Banbury); R.Anderton (Solihull); R.Stevens (Daventry); G.Christie (Shirley & Lucas) P.Drury (Chipping

Campden).

Apologies for absence were received from J.Weaving, B.Visgandis, J.Mc Donald, L.Rowson, B.Rogers, S.Burnell.

The minutes of the 2010 AGM were approved. There was one matter arising - namely the decision to buy a "best game" trophy. It was acquired a few days before the 2011 AGM.
REPORTS OF OFFICERS

Chairman- Peter Leggett.
The officers had met twice, in August 2010 and 4th May 2011.
After some debate arising from the Secretary's Report to the 2010 AGM, the

committee had asked Clubs to display and/or have available for consultation during

matches, should the need arise, LDCL Rules of Matchplay & FIDE Laws of Chess.

Clubs had also been asked to remind players, and particularly team captains, that

they need to be familiar with, and adhere to, the Rules of Matchplay and the Laws.

Clubs were also to be reminded that because there is no arbiter present at LDCL

matches and captains, though they should jointly act as referees in the event of a

pre-play dispute, cannot do so once a match has begun and they are engrossed in

playing their own games. So we are all reliant on common sense, good faith and a

sense of fair play for the smooth running of matches. If calm and amicable

settlement of any dispute seems unlikely, the matter should be referred without

further discussion to the League Committee as laid down in the Rules of Matchplay.

There had been one dispute which had been amicably settled after consultation with

a hierarchy of arbiters culminating with the Chief Arbiter of the ECF. The reason for

all the double-checking was that the dispute hinged on a subtle difference between

the way the FIDE Laws seem to be written and the way they are interpreted in

England. White's flag fell but the position and remaining material were such that

Black could not possibly have won unless White had under-promoted a pawn, and in

England arbiters base their judgements on the assumption of best play. Of course

one may under-promote pawns in normal play, but such an action is only taken into

account in arbiting if it represents best play.

At least two clubs are using Saitek digital clocks on which it is not possible to amend

the number of moves made (as is necessary if a player unwittingly makes an illegal

move, for instance) while a game is in progress. It was therefore advised that a

spare analogue clock should be available during matches in case of any problem

with a digital one. It should also be noted (because several times during the season

it has been queried and caused confusion) that the way electronic clocks add extra

time at the time control differs from established custom and practice:- instead of

adding 15 mins immediately after 35th move, digital clocks carry on counting down

the 75 mins until one clock reaches zero and only then add the additional 15 mins to

both clocks.

The possibility of securing ECF representation in relation to the Leamington

congress had been discussed, but the committee unanimously agreed that this was

neither feasible nor desirable. Increasing our representation at national level is

dependent on the willingness of enthusiastic individuals to put themselves forward

for selection by appropriate bodies.

The committee had decided that eligibility for the Stanley Gibbins trophy should be

reduced from 80% to 75% participation in matches.

Pre-season registration of players to a particular division was rejected by the

committee because any advantage in terms of equity for weaker clubs would be

more than outweighed by loss of flexibility for smaller clubs.

Secretary - Mike Johnson
He updated the meeting on the proposed Nigel Short and a de Mooi tour. There had been interest from 5 players and some from Solihull Checkmates. We could reduce fees to £25 for participants in the simultaneous and £10 for spectators. There was no firm date or venue although a number of dates were still available at the end of October. He would raise the matter with his Coventry colleagues but so far there had been no interest in Coventry. We had no view as to whether the tour was taking place in neighbouring areas and it didn't seem to feature in the Birmingham AGM. Club secretaries were asked to see if their members were interested.
Treasurer - Guy Greenland
There had been a hike in the venue fee for the rapidplay and new entries for hosting the website and the Oxford results service. We don't have an independent examiner but Mark Page was prepared to do it.
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The accounts show a break-even performance for the last financial year and the Treasurer proposes an increase in the Board fee by £1 per board for 2011 - 2012 to cover projected expenses.

ECF Representative - Gordon Christie.
Gordon updated the meeting on the ECF funding situation. The game fee would be in operation for 2011/12 but a membership scheme would be in place for 2012/13. It was estimated that this would be £18. But there were still a number of issues to be resolved at the ECF.

The topic produced much discussion and some clubs (e.g Olton and Leamington) were against the membership scheme. And the use of waivers for players playing few games or new players provoked some debate. How is money to be collected? Mark Page expressed the view that members see something if club treasurers collect the money but sending money to ECF doesn't appear to have visual benefits. Peter Drury asked about gift aid but the ECF is not a charitable organisation.

Peter Leggett asked about chess being classed as a sport but Gordon thought it was inappropriate to spend too much time discussing the charitable status and sport issue.
Bruce Holland said that the ECF feel there is loss of money due to failing to collect game fees in some instances and perhaps the ECF could offer some commercial benefit through the membership card.  They have also given up income by not printing the grading list. 

Views should be sent to Gordon and clubs can also express views to Andrew Farthing (CEO at ECF).

Grading Officer - Dave Shurrock
There would be slightly more work now that results have to be provided twice per year. The rapidplay grading has been done and the league grading will be done by end of May. He requires help in identifying new players. Dave will stand for the 2011/12 season but not thereafter. Now that the results are on a website there could be a chance that in the future grading results could be derived directly from the results database. Steve Rumsby thought this was feasible . Bruce commented that once the grading list is published then that applies at the start of a competition, even though there would be a grading published part way through the competition (i.e the league).

Competitions Secretary - Phil Wood
In the OPEN Mark Page and Richard Weaving had been drawn together in the first round which was a bit unfortunate and there few strong entries in the open. 3 years ago we had 39 entries in all but this was now down to 28. There were no delays in completing the competition. There was discussion about seeding or geography but it was decided to keep things are they are (i.e a random draw). He asked that club secretaries urge their members to enter.

Rapidplay Congress - Guy Greenland
Another successful event in 2010 with local winners. Kind thanks to Bruce Holland and the team of Controllers and helpers for their assistance. There were about 150 entries and the event broke even. No major problems.  The 25th annual Rapid-play Congress is to go ahead on Sunday 11th September 2011 at the Spa Centre.
Jamboree - Bruce Holland
Bruce said that 12/14 players had taken part and the fees were dispersed as prizes. Kenilworth had paid for the catering.  Kenilworth will again stage the Jamboree in 2011  (probably on Monday September 5th).

Lightning Tournament - Richard Reynolds
There were 30 players in the lightning with the open won by Phil Holt and the U140 section by Keegan Harrison.

Fixtures Secretary - Steve Rumsbv
There were a few gliches at the beginning of the season and the weather caused a few problems. 2 matches were defaulted and 29 games were defaulted which was less than the previous year.

Everyone liked the new results service with 700 hits per day on the website but this dropped a bit in the new year. He asked that captains also verify results. He doesn't need match cards anymore.  The meeting accepted that a printed handbook was no longer needed as it is all on the website.

Trophy Officer - Bernard Rogers
Bernard had sent his apologies for not being able to attend the meeting but had delivered the trophies for presentation.  He was not standing for re-election.  The

meeting gave Bernard a vote of thanks for all his service over the years.

Prize Giving
Division 1  Olton A

Division 2  Shirley & Lucas A

Division 3  Solihull C

Division 4  Shirley & Lucas C

Open KO  Olton

U700 KO Banbury

U120 KO Solihull

Individual 
Open KO  Richard Weaving



U140 KO Jason Madden



U120 KO  Andy Johnson 

Lightning
Open  Phil Holt



U140  Keegan Harrison

Stanley Gibbins Trophy  Jonathan Dale

Best Game Trophy  Andy Johnson

Team Entries for 2011/2012

Banbury (1,1,14); Kenilworth (1,1,1,1); Leamington (1,1,1,1); Olton (2,0,1,0); Solihull (2,1,0,1); Stratford (1,0,2,2); Chipping Campden (0,1,1,0); Daventry( 0,1,0,1); Shirley & Lucas (1,1,1,0); Nuneaton (0,0/0,1); Rugby (0,0,1,0) giving 9,7,9,8.

Solihull Checkmates withdrew.

Election of Officers

Chairman - Peter Leggett

Secretary - Mike Johnson

Treasurer - Guy Greenland

Grading Officer - Dave Shurrock  

ECF Representative - Gordon Christie

Competitions Secretary - Phil wood

Jamboree - Bruce Holland

Congress Director - Guy Greenland

Fixtures Secretary - Steve Rumsby

Webmaster - Steve Rumsby

Handbook Editor- now defunct in view of website.

Current Trophy Officer and Grading Officer 2012-13 vacancies to be advertised on the website.

Any Other Business
Robert Stevens commented that electronic clocks could be noisy and there was an issue putting back clock time.. Bruce reiterated that the only move counter that applies is the hand written moves on the score sheet and that there should be an analogue clock available in reserve.

Richard Reynolds asked for members to be made aware of the rules regarding time scrambles relating to the 5 minute rule and the 2 minute rule. Perhaps there could be something on the website to clarify the point and the committee will discuss the problem at its next meeting.

Mike Johnson asked if there could be more equalisation of teams per division (as there were only 7 in division 2 but 9 in divisions 1 and 3). Some clubs offered to consider if they would move up or down.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.15.
